

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
310 CITY HALL
15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8560 FAX: (651) 266-8574

February 13, 2018

Douglas Henneman PO Box 8214 St Paul MN 55108 Greta Bjerkness Wilford, Geske & Cook 7616 Currell Bvld #200 Woodbury MN 55125

VIA EMAIL: dhenneman@gmail.com

VIA EMAIL: gbjerkness@wgcmn.com

Re: Order to remove or repair the structure at <u>1536 Van Buren Avenue</u>

Dear Mr. Henneman & Ms. Bjerkness:

This is to confirm that on February 13, 2018 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council order the building be removed within 15 days with no option for repairs since the conditions outlined in my February 2nd letter were not met.

The City Council Public Hearing is on Wednesday, February 14, 2018 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers if anyone wishes to appeal further.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely, /s/ Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

Joe Yannarelly

cc: Steve Magner Vicki Sheffer